
From: Brian Shirtliffe [<email address removed>] 
Sent: March 11, 2016 10:16 AM 
To: Pacific Northwest LNG / GNL Pacific Northwest (CEAA/ACEE) 
Cc: min@dfo-mpo.gc.ca; Bill.Morneau@parl.gc.ca; Jim.Carr@parl.gc.ca; Trudeau, Justin: HOC; 
ec.ministre-minister.ec@canada.ca 
Subject: Pacific NW LNG 
 
Via email:  
GNLPacificNorthwestLNG@ceaa-acee.gc.ca 
 
Dear Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency, 
 
I am writing to you today to express my support for Pacific NorthWest LNG. I know Pacific NorthWest 
LNG is committed to developing an environmentally responsible project, just as Progress Energy is 
committed to sustainable upstream development. I have been impressed with PNW LNG's willingness to 
incorporate feedback from the local community and First Nations into the design of the facility, and I 
believe we can have responsible industrial development that maintains the integrity of the environment.  
 
In addition, both Progress Energy and Pacific NorthWest LNG are already creating economic benefits in 
BC and Alberta. Progress Energy has approximately 300 full-time employees working for it, and there are 
approximately 80 full-time employees at Pacific NorthWest LNG. Once operational PNW LNG will 
directly employ up to 330 people. Progress energy would create and sustain approximately 2,800 jobs to 
provide the facility with natural gas. That is not including the thousands of construction jobs building the 
facility, and indirect jobs that will support the facility during operations.  
 
I am asking the Government of Canada to approve Pacific NorthWest NG's environmental certificate.  
 
Sincerely, 
Brian Shirtliffe 
<personal information removed> 
Mb. 
 
 
CC: Prime Minister,Justin Trudeau (justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca) Minister of Natural Resources, Jim 
Carr(Jim.Carr@parl.gc.ca) Minister of the Environment and Climate Change, Catherine McKenna 
(ec.ministre-minister.ec@canada.ca) 
Minister of Finance, Bill Morneau (Bill.Morneau@parl.gc.ca) Minster of Fisheries, Oceans and the 
Canadian Coast Guard, Hunter Tootoo (min@dfo-mpo.gc.ca) 
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	From: Brian Shirtliffe [<email address removed>]

